City of Mitchell

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY - 201 WEST FIRST « MITCHELL, SOUTH DAKOTA 57301

August 27, 2008

To Whom It May Concern:

The Mitchell Department of Public Safety has given Cabela’s permission for a Cowboy Fast
Draw demonstration at their store location in Mitchell, SD. This event has been approved over
the last several years without incident. The fast draw shooters that participate in these events are
very responsible and follow a strict set of rules during their events.

The following guidelines outline what the Mitchell Department of Public Safety requires of
Cabela’s in order to receive approval for such an event:

* & plywood barriers on the north and south sides of the range with shooting directed to
the west, the building is used as a backdrop.

* Only wax bullets will be used and the Powderhorn Regulators must do the reloading.

* A security fence must be placed around the entire area & ensure that no spectators are
inside this fenced in area

* Have at least 2 Powderhorn Regulators at the site during all shooting demonstrations

* Use only ammunition provided by Powderhorn Regulators

If you have any questions please contact me at 605-995-8400.

Sincerely;

Lyndon Overwe
Chief of Public Safety

LO/ct

Cabela's Cowboy Fast Draw ‘08

Police Division Fire Division EMS Division Regional 911 Traffic Division Animal Contr
(605) 995-8400 (605) 995-8445 (605) 995-8400 (605) 995-8400 (605) 995-8408 Cell: 770-047
Fax 995-8486 Fax 995-8486 Fax 995-8486 Fax 995-8486 Fax 995-8408 Fax 995-848

EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER



